
 
Restoring the Academy Gym 
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The success of St. Patrick’s Church 
depends on your support and prayers. 
Because of you, this “Old Bordertown 
Parish” in the Joliet Diocese has pros-
pered over these last 100 years. 
Please consider supporting our parish 
and help us erase our $209,000 parish 
debt through your generous response. 

Anything you can do to help 
would be much appreciated. 



  

 

Adapted from Fr. Pete Jankowski’s Homily at the Parish Polka 
Mass & Appreciation Dinner on February 11. Highlights of this 
Mass and Fr. Pete’s Video Homily can be accessed at the parish 
website  

Recently, I celebrated a funeral for a former parishioner named 
. He was an active member of St. Patrick’s 

Church some years ago. Bud’s family told me that he once served 
as a member of the Knight of Columbus and served on the Mo-
mence Gladiolus Festival Committee. I was told that Bud served 
St. Patrick’s Church and the Academy in so many different and 
wonderful ways. 

Bud was married to his wife Betty for almost sixty years and was 
father to four daughters and a boatload of grandkids, great-
grandkids and great-great-grandkids. I was told as a member of 
the Knights of Columbus, Bud had a knack for taking things that 
were brand new and tearing them apart because he thought he 
could make them better (I kind of wonder if the Knights of Colum-
bus had not picked up from that talent in today’s age as well!). 

Bud repaired a great deal of structures on this parish complex, in-
cluding the outdoor that was fall-
ing apart during his era; Bud made the grotto look like new. As the 
family spoke to me, I had just asked our parishioners from today’s 
era to tuckpoint the grotto the same way that Bud did some fifty 
years ago because, just like during Bud’s time, the grotto was in a 
great state of disrepair. Thanks to the 

as well as the family of (a patri-
arch who also died recently and was very dedicated to serving the 
priests of this diocese and the brothers of Good Shepherd Manor), 
we were able to repair the grotto today as Bud had done back 
then. 

In fact, (Stephen Loftus’ son) honored his father’s 
memory by replacing our special needs’ ramp in the front of our 
rectory. He also decided to donate his time to build a special 
needs’ ramp behind our gymnasium for the benefit of those parish-
ioners in need of this service.  

As I was preparing my homily for Bud Lanoue, I received a call 
from a woman named , who informed me 
that her brother-in-law had passed away some time ago in 
Montana. Florence asked if we could celebrate that funeral later 
on in the Spring. In our phone conversation, Florence shared with 

Pictures from our Gymnasium 
Renovation... The Knights of 
Columbus and Van Drunen 
Farms donated new tables & 
chairs for our renovated gym 
floor. Bottom - four new boilers 
were installed in our gym 
basement, which upgraded our 
old system! 



 me how Steve and his brother  (Florence’s husband) 
lived across the street from the rectory in the same yellow house 
that stands there today. Florence told me that Tom & Steve’s 
mother once was in charge of the fu-
neral dinners here at St. Patrick’s Church, which today is led very 
ably by (the same good peo-
ple who served us at our Appreciation Dinner). Irene’s responsibil-
ity was to serve the meal at the funeral luncheons some fifty years 
ago, to help with the Council of Catholic Women from that era and 
to help serve at the same type of Fish Fries that the St. Pat’s 
Council of the Knights of Columbus will offer this year. 

Florence also shared with me that Irene’s father 
 served as the head of maintenance for St. Patrick’s 

Academy, a position he held until retiring in 1946 [by the way, 
what is with the “Rehmer” family holding a monopoly at this parish 
for at least the last ninety years?  currently serves 
as our current director of Religious Education and his mother 

  (who passed away last year) was an active 
member at the parish in so many different ways!!!]. It seems that 
we cannot get rid of the Rehmers at St. Patrick’s Church! 

Thanks to John, our numbers in the Religious Education program 
steadily are growing again. John might as well be seen as a vol-
unteer at the parish, the way he handles so many tasks for us 
without recognition or compensation. This weekend, John brought 
twenty-five of our children forward to receive their first confession. 
Now that we actively are serving our Hispanic community (which 
represents 70% of our Momence workforce and the largest grow-
ing demographic in the US Church), John and a whole bunch of 
nice catechists have been inviting our students to invest them-
selves in our parish life more and more. 

Concerning Bonaventure Rehmer… I asked our parishioners 
which pastor served St. Patrick’s when this good man retired in 
1946. Our current cemetery sexton  kidded 
that the parish was served then by  (1896-1923). 
I asked Bones how old he thought he was – if Bones Hess per-
sonally remembered Fr. LaBrie, that would mean Bones would be 
over one hundred years old! The actual pastor during Bonaven-
ture’s time at the parish was (whose name is 
as confusing to pronounce as the town of Bourbonnais is; Fr. De-
marais served as pastor of this Momence community from 1933-
1963). Father Demarais is buried in our parish cemetery with a 
whole bunch of other pastors that preceded him, as well as my 
immediate predecessor at St. Patrick’s,  
(2007-2019), who passed away in 2022. 

Since the time of Fr. Demarais, unfortunately, the academy build-
ing was in such a state of disrepair that it was condemned and 
demolished in 2016. When I arrived to upgrade our facilities, I 
came to find out that four of the buildings under my care were de-
grading in the same condition; (my friend and 

Pictures from our Gymnasium 
Renovation. New windows are 
installed in the third floor and 
two special needs bathrooms are 
being built on the first floor. 
Bottom - Parishioner Joe Kraus 
repairs the balcony wall of the 
church; in addition to his 
bathroom work in the gym. 



  

 “house flipper”) was able to salvage four rectories, with the help of 
parish funds and my personal finances. 

Nowadays, we still have work to do in the gym, as it was in the 
same state of disrepair as the other buildings on the property. 
Thanks to our alumni (thank you  and 
family!), the brothers from  and a host of oth-
ers, we were able to make about a quarter million dollars of re-
pairs for currently less than $20,000 (the cost of three boilers we 
had to replace in the gym’s basement;  donat-
ed the fourth). Current parishioner  climbed up 
into the attic of our rectory to redo all the wiring that was causing 
troubles over in that particular building. Current parishioner 

 has gone way beyond the call of duty to repair our church 
walls and create a gym bathroom on the first floor that can serve 
those with special needs (thanks and for 
their volunteer service on this project as well). So many other vol-
unteers have donated their time and their talents and financial re-
sources to take care of our church roof and to help redo the entire 
gym floor. 

So we could upgrade our gymnasium, our local council from 
gutted the third floor of our building and 

our local has emptied and re-
paired a third-floor shuffleboard court that many parishioners were 
not aware even existed prior to that. We also were able to replace 
windows in our gym that also had fallen into disrepair (the Van 
Drunen brothers were kind enough to replace and install the first 
floor windows of our gymnasium, which would have cost the par-
ish $150,000 to do on our own!). Leaders from our local AA Group 
helped us upgrade all the wiring in the gymnasium and helped us 
with the lighting in a newly created first-floor bathroom inside the 
building. I told the AA Group that we were more than happy to al-
low them to hold meetings in our gymnasium – we will help them 
and they will help us upgrade and preserve our parish facilities. 

Up in the attic of our gymnasium, parishioner  
found old signs that the kids made for academy events. She and a 
bunch of others came across boxes filled with old rummage sale 
clothing from times past, which were in desperate need of incin-
eration! We also found old clothes, track hurdles and such from 
the church’s history. We also were thankful for alumnus 

(the current proprietor of a local popcorn shop), who 
helped us scrap so much of the refuse we found on the parish 
campus, including rust-infected water boilers and old ice coolers 
that were collecting more dust and rust. 

I think that as we repopulate our Church with wonderful souls from 
today’s age (over two hundred wonderful parishioners attended our Mass and Appreciation 
Dinner and another two hundred attended the Spanish Mass the next day), I think to myself, 
how many good people have filled these pews and helped us maintain the blessings this 
church campus has offered for over one hundred seventy-five years. I have heard so many 
wonderful stories about our church history and the faith that has inspired those in the past and 

Above… Diane Marcotte  
showcases some of the posters 
she found from the Academy 
days in the gym attic; Maddie 
Meyer and son Beckett James 
play on the newly renovated gym 
floor. Fr. Pete takes pictures with 
some of our altar servers (and 
dog Gabby) for the upcoming 
Parish  Photo Directory, which 
currently is in production. 



 present (and hopefully future!) to allow these communities to 
grow and prosper. 

What I am discussing very much is in line with what we read from 
the sixth chapter of St. Matthew’s gospel. We are covering these 
few weeks prior to Lent up to Ash Wednesday what scripture 
scholars reference as “The Sermon on the Mount” (Matthew 5-7). 
On Ash Wednesday, we listen to words that very much are illus-
trated by what these communities have offered our faithful today. 
To paraphrase the Ash Wednesday gospel, “When you do some-
thing, when you pray, when you fast, when you give alms, do it in 
secret so that when God sees what you are doing, he knows 
what you are doing in secret and he will repay you.” 

There are a whole bunch of people sitting in this prayer space 
right now who have done so many things for these parishes, won-
derful acts of grace of which you probably are not aware. God 
knows what these good souls have done, and only because I 
happen to be serving here at this time, I know what good has 
been done. In my heart, I know of these wonderful examples of 
faith that have inspired me to live the same way, to honor God 
and the parishioners from St. Anne’s and St. Patrick’s who model 
this faith in such a positive and holy way.  

I can only imagine how much good took place prior to my arrival 
in 2019. We thank the faithful who have sustained the St. Anne 
Novena, who took care of the Fish Fries at both parishes. We 
thank those who have put forth their time, effort and financial re-
sources. We thank those who helped us preserve the buildings 
through which thousands of souls have desired to enter to ask for 
God’s healing and grace during their joys and trials. The people 
who have gone through both academies of St. Anne’s and St. 
Patrick’s, the good souls who prayed in the Our Lady of Lourdes 
grotto and our St. Anne’s Pavilion (whom a few parishioners just 
donated resources for a new outdoor sound system), the people 
who have sat in the pews of our respected churches (and whose 
parishioners have helped us upgrade, most recently with new 
LED lighting fixtures) have served as models of faith. I truly mean 
this – your faith inspires my own faith from which I can learn so 
that I can serve as a better priest and as a better Christian.  

I have learned that the success of these parishes is not just the 
result of the work of faithful stewards like Bud Lanoue and the 
Dennison Families. These parishes are not just the result of won-
derful souls in today’s age offering their time, talent and financial 
resources. The success of these parishes is not just about our 
wonderful anonymous donors from today who have provided re-
sources for the major projects that we have undertaken and a 
debt we have reduced by one-third since 2019 (our current debt 
stands at $209,000). 

What we have accomplished is the result of all the members of 
our community who make up the Body of Christ and work togeth-
er in a united effort to show God we care as a community of faith. 

This year’s First Confession Class 
and our baptisms on Epiphany 
Sunday  have resulted in a spike 
of over 100% growth in our 
sacrament programs and full 
houses during our Spanish 
Masses (which did not exist in 
2019). Thanks to the parishioners 
and St. Pat's CCW for providing 
food, toys and knit blankets from 
grocery bags to the needy 
institutions in the area, including 
the Centro Vilaseca Daycare 
Center in Joliet, IL (who serve the 
needy families in Will County). 
Thanks to all who contribute to 
the Manteno Veterans Home and 
the Harbor House Services for  
needy families in Kankakee. 



  

 

Rita was kind enough to gift the St. Patrick’s Community a 
sizable gift for the purpose of our gym renovation. Fr. Pete 
received a letter from Rita in January 2023, which inspired 
him to visit her family in Sugar Land, TX and learn a bit about 
her life and the five wonderful sons that live near her in Tex-
as. This was the letter Rita sent to accompany the gift... 

Dear Fr. Jankowski 

Finally handwritten greetings from Rita (Bregenzer) Orth in Sugar Land, Texas. Just so 
you’ll know a little about who is writing to you… I am 87 years old. My wonderful hus-
band of 64 years (William) passed away on July 10, 2021. We were the parents and 
now I am still the mother of five spectacular sons and daughters-in-law who have given 
me 16 grandchildren and 12 adorable great-grandchildren, all of whom live quite close 
to me here in Texas. I am still living in my long-lived and great big house, only now I 
have as companion my “Help! I’ve fallen and I can’t get up” dealie around my neck and 
the very real presence and company of God whom I’ve com closer to than ever before 
in my life. I feel very safe and protected. I am so grateful for the life I have lived, all of it, 
and I still am living it. 

Part of my wonderful life was lived in Momence, 
IL. I was born in Kankakee but when I was enter-
ing the fourth grade, my father (Henry Bregen-
zer), a pharmacist, bought what was then Mur-
phy’s Drug Store, located at 15 Dixie Highway in 
Momence. My parents, little sister and I move to a 
house at 426 E. Second Street when I was begin-
ning fourth grade. I have a very Catholic back-
ground. All four of my grandparents, uncles, 
aunts and cousins were Catholic. 

My sister and I both attended the academy for 
grade school and then St. Patrick’s High School 
(now McNamara) in Kankakee. The Academy and 
St. Patrick’s parish in Momence were so much a 
part of my early happy life. I received the sacra-
ment of confirmation and was married at St. Pat-
rick’s on August 24, 1957. Three of my sons were 
baptized there. 

The article in 
about the renovation of the gym is what prompted 
my donation (towards the gym renovation). I just 
wanted to contribute something in thanksgiving 



 for the “Momence” part of my life. I sent the money in memory of my father and mother 
(Henry & Evelyn Roach Bregenzer), my years at the Academy and St. Patrick’s church 
and the town of Momence… all of which contributed to my very happy life. 

I have never met you but feel like I know you… and that is thanks to the COVID experi-
ence. My husband and I took advantage of the televised Sunday Masses here at the 
Texas parish. One day, someone told us we could tune into any Catholic parish that of-
fered a televised Mass. How we appreciated that opportunity. We loved your Mass and 
your pastoral personality. My heart was so happy, knowing that my old parish was in 
such good spiritual hands. I know that everyone enjoys a compliment; I can tell that 
your priesthood in general and your liturgies in particular must be a delight in God’s 
eyes… they certainly are in mine!!! I am a good “pray-er” and you and your spiritual 
hopes and dreams will certainly be in my prayers. Rita Bregenzer-Orth 
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St. Patrick’s Golf Outing St. Patrick’s Golf Outing 
Saturday - June 24, 2023 - $100 per Golfer (Up to Teams 

of Four; Singles, Doubles and Trios are all Welcome!) 
Price Includes Cart, 18 Holes of Golf and Dinner 

Shot Gun Start at 12:00 Noon 

Raffles & Drawings for Gift Baskets will also be Available. 
We are looking for Hole Sponsors, Raffle Prizes or Whatever You Offer 

Contact Rick Preston for Details at ( (815) 370-9617 
Contact Mary Jo Boicken for Details at ( (815) 592-0614 

Last Year, the Golf Outing Made Over $20,000 for our Academy Gym! Last Year, the Golf Outing Made Over $20,000 for our Academy Gym! 



  

 

Fridays (February 24 - March 31) 
from 5:00-7:00 p.m. 

119 N. Market St. Momence 
Courtesy of  the Knights of  Columbus 

Name:  

(Captain)   

Address:   

Phone:   

Email:   

   

Name:   

Address:   

   

Name:   

Address:   

   

Name:   

Address:   

St. Patrick’s Golf Outing 
Saturday - June 24, 2023 - $100 per Golfer (Up to Teams 

of Four – Singles, Doubles & Trios are all Welcome!) 
Make Checks Payable to “St. Patrick’s Catholic Church” 

Send Checks to Rick Preston - 11815 E 3500N Rd 
Momence, IL  60954 - you can call Rick at ( (815) 370-9617 

or Mary Jo Boicken at ( (815) 592-0614 

o Add me (us) to a foursome o I want to sponsor a hole ($100) 

o I want to contribute raffle prizes or donate cash for prizes 



 

 

Join Our St. Patrick’s Mailing List!!! 
 

If you know of someone who does not get our yearly newsletter or 
wishes to be on our mailing list, please contact us by phone or contact 
Fr. Pete at pjankowski@yahoo.com. Fr. Pete also puts out a weekly 
“News & Notes” concerning activities that take place at the parish; you 

are most welcome to contact Fr. Pete to be included on that mailing as well. 

Sponsor Registration 
For more info, contact Rick Preston at ( (815) 370-9617 or Mary Jo Boicken ( (815) 
592-0614. If you are a new sponsor and have a business card or company logo you 

would like printed on the hole signage, please include a copy with your registration. 

Name:  

Company:  
Address:  
Phone:  
Email:  

o I want to contribute raffle prizes or donate cash for prizes 



  

 



 

St. Patrick Project Updates 
helped us tuckpoint our 

grotto, allowing us to install our security system and 
replace our grotto statues. Thanks to the Loftus & 
Cryer families who helped us 
with this project!!! 

Thanks to a donation by for all the 
shingles necessary to repair our church and rectory garage 
roof. The conventional estimate for fixing our roof and re-
placing the shingles should have cost us in excess of 
$60,000; because of many donations of materials and ser-
vice, that cost was cut to less than half! Thanks to all who 
helped us!!!  



  

 For over 100 years, the faithful of St. Pat-
rick’s Church have dedicated themselves to 
serving the folks of our community in God’s 
name. We ask you to consider the ways 
listed below that can help our parish.  If you 
would like to discuss how 

can be used to make a gift to the par-
ish, please contact us at ( (815) 472-2864. 
 

§ - Through your will you can bequeath to St. Patrick’s a fixed amount, a per-
centage of your estate or the remainder after other choices have been made.  Example 
language might be: “To St. Patrick’s Church of Momence, I leave the sum of $XXX to be 
used at the discretion of the recipient.”  Any bequest to St. Patrick’s you make will re-
duce the size of your estate and could reduce the estate taxes that may be due. 

§ - By naming St. Patrick’s as the beneficiary of a life insurance policy 
your premiums may be tax deductible and it will help ensure the future of St. Patrick’s 
Church. 

§ - Money in an IRA or other similar plan is subject to in-
come tax when withdrawn. If left in your estate, they may be subject to estate taxes.  If 
you make St. Patrick’s the remainder beneficiary, neither of those taxes may be paid. 

§ A variety of -  There are a variety of giving options 
that can provide you or future generations’ income, rights to property or assets with tax 
savings and generous support to St. Patrick’s.  

 

We now have a three parish website at (which also 
serves St. Anne’s Church) find out what is happening at the parish, watch online 
Masses, read Fr. Pete’s homilies and much more! Fr. Pete’s educational materi-
als (from his television show to classroom lessons) are also accessible from the 
parish website. 

Remember St. Patrick’s Academy in Momence is now on... 

We also have an Academy Page on the Parish Website. 
Please send your photos to pjankowski@yahoo.com 


